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G.O.P. Senators Thwart Debate on Iraq Policy

By CARL HULSE
and JEFF ZELENY

WASHINGTON
Feb. 5 ? Republicans
on Monday blocked Senate debate on a bipartisan resolution opposing
President Bush?s troop buildup in Iraq
leaving in doubt whether the Senate would render a judgment on what
lawmakers of both parties described as the paramount issue of the day.

The decision short-circuited what had been building as the first major
Congressional challenge to President Bush over his handling of the war
since Democrats took control of Congress last month, and left each party
blaming the other for frustrating debate on a topic that is likely to
influence the 2008 presidential and Congressional races.

At issue is a compromise resolution drawn up chiefly by Senator John W.
Warner
Republican of Virginia, that says the Senate disagrees with President
Bush?s plan to build up troops and calls for American forces to be kept
out of sectarian violence in Iraq.

The deadlock came after Democrats refused a proposal by Senator Mitch
McConnell
of Kentucky, the Republican leader, that would have cleared the way for
a floor fight on the Warner resolution in return for votes on two
competing Republican alternatives that were more supportive of the
president.

One of those alternatives, by Senator Judd Gregg
Republican of New Hampshire, would declare that Congress should not cut
off any funds for forces in the field. That vote was seen as problematic
for Democrats because many of them opposed any move to curtail spending,
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raising the prospect that it could have attracted the broadest support
in the Senate.

The procedural vote, which divided mostly along party lines, left the
Democratic leadership 11 votes short of the 60 needed to begin debate on
the bipartisan resolution. Forty-seven Democrats and two Republicans
voted to open debate on the resolution; 45 Republicans and one
independent were opposed.

The Republicans run a risk with their resistance in the event Democrats
are able to persuade the public that Mr. Bush?s allies are stonewalling
in the Senate and shielding the president from criticism over an
unpopular war. But their show of unity, with war critics including Mr.
Warner of Virginia and Senator Chuck Hagel
Republican of Nebraska, siding with the leadership, lent some
credibility to Republican claims that Democrats were being unfair. ?I am
confident that somehow this matter will be worked out,? Mr. Warner said.

But Senator Harry Reid
of Nevada, the majority leader, said that ?time was tenuous? and that he
would not guarantee that Democrats would try again to bring up the
resolution. He did promise that there would be more clashes over Iraq
policy as the Senate turned to measures like the president?s request for
$100 billion in emergency Iraq spending.

?You can run but you can?t hide,? Mr. Reid told his Republican
colleagues on the floor. ?We are going to debate Iraq.?

The results left the future of the Iraq fight unsettled, though Senate
leaders indicated that they would continue to negotiate over ways to
restart the debate. Lawmakers on all sides of the issue said they
anticipated that the Senate would ultimately approve a resolution of
some kind because of intense public interest in the issue. Mr. Reid
changed his vote and sided with Republicans at the end, a procedural
move to allow him the option to reopen the issue.

Still, as they jousted over the terms of debate, senators provided a
taste of what a floor fight over the resolution would look like as they
traded tough words about the meaning of a resolution challenging Mr.
Bush and what would happen if Congress remained silent.

Senator Joseph I. Lieberman
of Connecticut, the independent who sided with Republicans in agreeing
not to take up the resolution, called the proposal ?a resolution of
irresolution,? saying it criticized the president?s plan but did nothing
concrete to stop it. He goaded colleagues who opposed the buildup to
take more definitive action if that was their view. ?Have the courage of
your convictions to accept the consequences of your convictions,? he said.

Senator Ben Nelson of Nebraska, a Democratic co-author of the resolution
who typically promotes comity in the Senate, accused Republicans of
stalling. ?If not now, when?? he said. ?If not now, do we wait for more
troops to die before we oppose the president?s plan??
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In addition to the resolution introduced by Mr. Gregg, declaring that
Congress should not cut off financing for forces in Iraq, Republican
leaders had sought a Democratic commitment for a vote on another
alternative, one introduced by Senator John McCain
Republican of Arizona. That measure would set 11 conditions for the
Iraqi government if it wanted to retain American support. The Republican
approach would need 60 votes for passage.

Democrats said that the Gregg initiative was meant as a distraction and
that they wanted to focus on the question of whether senators supported
Mr. Bush?s plan or opposed it. ?We are witnessing the spectacle of a
White House and Republican senators unwilling even to engage in a debate
on a war that claims at least one American life every day and at least
$2.5 billion dollars a week,? said Senator Richard J. Durbin of
Illinois, the No. 2 Democrat.

Some Republicans admitted that they were unsure how long the unity would
last and whether Republicans could continue to make a case against the
resolution on procedural grounds. And two Republicans facing re-election
in 2008, Senators Susan Collins
of Maine and Norm Coleman
of Minnesota, joined Democrats in voting to begin the debate.

Democrats tried to immediately pounce on the vote, with Mr. Reid saying
Republicans had given Mr. Bush the green light to begin his buildup.
They also warned of political consequences for Republicans given public
frustration with the war.

?Senator McConnell led his Republican troops off the cliff,? said
Senator Charles E. Schumer
of New York, chairman of the Democratic Senatorial Campaign Committee.

The White House welcomed the Senate vote. ?All sides have a right to be
heard in this debate, and we support Senator McConnell?s and the
Republicans? right to be able to offer the amendments they want to
offer,? said a spokeswoman, Dana Perino.

Senator John Sununu, a Republican of New Hampshire who is also up for
re-election next year, acknowledged that voters were likely to be
unhappy with the procedural wrangling over an issue as grave as Iraq.

Mr. Sununu, who sided with Republicans, but declined to say whether he
would ultimately vote to oppose the Iraq plan, said, ?It may come as a
surprise to my colleagues, but most voting members of the American
public think that the Senate spends all too much time talking and not
enough time casting votes.?

Copyright 2007
<http://www.nytimes.com/ref/membercenter/help/copyright.html> The New
York Times Company <http://www.nytco.com/>
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*7 GOP Senators Back War Debate*
Lawmakers Had Blocked Action on Troop Resolution

By Shailagh Murray
Washington Post Staff Writer
Thursday, February 8, 2007; A01

Senate Republicans who earlier this week helped block deliberations on a
resolution opposing President Bush’s new troop deployments in Iraq
changed course yesterday and vowed to use every tactic at their disposal
to ensure a full and open debate.

In a letter distributed yesterday evening to Senate leaders, John W.
Warner (Va.), Chuck Hagel (Neb.)
and five other GOP supporters of the resolution threatened to attach
their measure to any bill sent to the floor in the coming weeks. Noting
that the war is the "most pressing issue of our time," the senators
declared: "We will explore all of our options under the Senate
procedures and practices to ensure a full and open debate."

The letter sent to Senate Majority Leader Harry M. Reid (D-Nev.)
and Minority Leader Mitch McConnell (R-Ky.)
was not more specific about the Republican senators’ strategy for
reviving the war debate. But under the chamber’s rules, senators have
wide latitude in slowing the progress of legislation and in offering
amendments, regardless of whether they have anything to do with the bill.

The letter began circulating yesterday evening after it became apparent
the Senate was deadlocked over the war resolution and Reid was prepared
to move on to other matters. McConnell and many in his party have
aggressively defended their decision to block the bipartisan resolution
as an issue of fairness because Democrats would not agree to GOP
procedural demands.

But some Republicans were uneasy about appearing to have stymied the
debate. The letter appeared so suddenly that, although it was addressed
to Reid, the Democratic leader had not seen his copy before Warner read
the text on the Senate floor.

"Monday’s procedural vote should not be interpreted as any lessening of
our resolve to go forward advocating the concepts" of the resolution,
the letter said. "The current stalemate is unacceptable to us and to the
people of this country."

House Democratic leaders are attempting to formulate their own
nonbinding expression of disapproval of Bush’s decision to send an
additional 21,500 troops to battle, and they intend to devote three days
next week to debating it.

A top Pentagon leader weighed in yesterday on the war debate and
appeared to undercut the argument advanced by the White House and many
GOP lawmakers that a congressional debate challenging the Bush plan
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would hurt troop morale.

"There’s no doubt in my mind that the dialogue here in Washington
strengthens our democracy. Period," Marine Gen. Peter Pace, chairman of
the Joint Chiefs of Staff, testified before the House Armed Services
Committee. He added that potential enemies may take some comfort from
the rancor but said they "don’t have a clue how democracy works."

Congress is grappling with several nonbinding resolutions, each of which
addresses Bush’s deployment plan, even as public support for the war
declines and conditions on the ground grow increasingly perilous. The
debate has particularly vexed Republicans, who are reluctant to abandon
Bush at a critical moment but who also regard the party’s defeat in the
November midterm elections as a signal that voters want Congress to
challenge White House war policy more aggressively.

The Senate was poised to debate a nonbinding resolution opposing the
additional troop deployment and calling for a diplomatic initiative to
settle the conflict in Iraq. Republicans refused to allow the resolution
to reach the floor, relying on a standard procedural objection.

Five of the seven Senate signatories to yesterday’s letter -- including
Warner, the bipartisan resolution’s chief author -- had voted Monday to
block the debate. By showing party solidarity, they had hoped to
pressure Democrats into allowing the consideration of other nonbinding
measures, namely two that are more supportive of the administration’s
policy. But Democratic leaders refused to relent, and the long-awaited
war debate -- or at least the opening chapter -- ended almost as soon as
it began.

The Republican senators attempted in their letter to clear up the
apparent contradiction. "Monday’s procedural vote should not be
interpreted as any lessening of our resolve to go forward," the senators
insisted. But they voiced the GOP leadership’s view that other
resolutions should receive an equal vetting.

"The Senate should be allowed to work its will on our resolution as well
as the concepts being brought forward by other senators," the letter stated.

The other Republican senators who signed the letter were Susan Collins
and Olympia J. Snowe of Maine, Norm Coleman (Minn.), Gordon Smith (Ore.),
and George V. Voinovich (Ohio).

Democrats brushed off the Republicans’ declaration as too little, too
late. Reid spokesman Jim Manley said in a statement: "Senator Reid gave
Senator Warner and the others a chance to vote for their own resolution
on Monday, but only two of them chose to do so. Hopefully this letter
signifies that the others have had a change of heart, and will be
willing to vote for their own resolution in the future."

After reading the text on the Senate floor, Warner hurried back to his
office, declining to answer questions. He would not specify whether he
and his allies would seek to block specific bills, including a huge
spending package that the Senate is expected to take up today, to fund
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government activities for the current fiscal year. Warner did indicate
whether he will attempt to amend the funding package with his resolution.

In the letter, the senators said they will offer the resolution "where
possible" on bills as they come before the Senate.

House Democrats had hoped for a large bipartisan Senate vote on Warner’s
resolution to create momentum in the House and to provide maximum
pressure on Republicans to go along. But with the Senate at a
standstill, House leaders are considering a straightforward resolution
that opposes the troop increase, without the multiple provisions that
complicated Warner’s text. Senior House Democrats predicted that their
measure will attract overwhelming party support and possibly as many as
30 GOP votes.

/Staff writer Ann Scott Tyson contributed to this report./
2007 The Washington Post Company
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*Iraq Resolution Typifies Rift in Senate*
GOP Leader Won Battle on the Floor, but Perhaps Not in Court of Public
Opinion

By Shailagh Murray and Jonathan Weisman
Washington Post Staff Writers
Sunday, February 11, 2007; A03

Since the new Congress convened, Majority Leader Harry M. Reid (D-Nev.)
and Minority Leader Mitch McConnell (R-Ky.)
have emerged as the Senate’s odd couple, the even-tempered McConnell
hurling parliamentary brickbats at the quirky Reid with an even smile
and a "Who, me?" shrug.

But though McConnell may be winning procedural battles -- on ethics
legislation and a minimum-wage increase and by stopping a high-profile
Iraq debate -- Reid, at least this past week, may have played the
stronger hand on the war issue, on which public opinion is clearly on
his side.

The drama started Monday evening, when McConnell rallied GOP senators to
block from the Senate floor a nonbinding resolution opposing President
Bush’s plan to increase troops in Iraq. But since then, the headlines
have been withering, blaming Republicans for sidetracking the debate.
Rank-and-file Republican senators are grumbling and threatening to break
with McConnell, as the much ballyhooed war debate has morphed into a
procedural spat with the GOP playing defense.

"I’m very surprised how they handled this," Reid said of McConnell and
his Republican leadership team. "It was so obvious. I just think they
miscalculated. And it keeps getting worse."

Julian E. Zelizer, a congressional expert at Boston University, said the
Republicans may be "on top" in the short term, but they must be careful
how their tactics play with the public in the long term. "They can’t
look like obstructionists, especially on this war resolution," he said.
"This is wartime lawmaking, not peacetime lawmaking."

McConnell asserts that the conflict is less about political tactics than
about ensuring "fair treatment" for the Senate GOP, which is barely in
the minority.

"This is not about keeping score," the Republican leader told reporters
on Thursday, his monotone voice bristling slightly. "This is about an
extraordinarily important issue. The American people are not happy with
the current status of the Iraq war. Republican senators are not happy
about it."

Looking back, did he have any regrets?

"The only thing we could have done differently would have been to
capitulate," McConnell shot back. "That didn’t happen Monday and won’t
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happen in the future."

Reid and McConnell began the year vowing to cooperate, but so far they
have clashed over practically every important issue to come before the
Senate. Democrats control the Senate by the slimmest majority, 51 to 49,
presenting formidable challenges to both party leaders and suggesting
that procedural one-upmanship could become a permanent part of the
narrative. "That’s just how you have to do things here," Reid said,
expressing the relatively sanguine view that he and McConnell are forced
by circumstances to take.

As a tactician, McConnell, 64, a four-term veteran, has shown in recent
weeks that he is one tough competitor. Both he and Reid, 67, are former
party whips, jobs that require a deep knowledge of Senate rules and an
instinctive feel for political and ideological idiosyncrasies. They both
also sit on the Appropriations Committee, the chief spigot for federal
spending, where Republicans and Democrats traditionally have supported
each other’s pet programs.

The pair share low-key temperaments, although Reid has the more colorful
personality. The son of a Nevada miner, Reid became a successful Las
Vegas trial lawyer before entering politics, and he views himself as an
outsider among the Washington elite. McConnell, who is married to Labor
Secretary Elaine L. Chao, is a staunch conservative who is regarded as
one of President Bush’s closest allies in Congress. He has vowed to do
whatever he can to prevent Congress from passing a resolution
criticizing Bush’s war policies.

In an editorial titled "A Minority to be Reckoned With," the
conservative magazine National Review strongly praised the GOP leader.
"Under Sen. Mitch McConnell, Republicans have quickly gotten the hang of
serving in a minority that can successfully frustrate Harry Reid’s
partisan maneuvering on the war in Iraq," the editorial declared.

The war debate now shifts to the House, where Democratic leaders will
offer their own formal protest next week against Bush’s plan to deploy
an additional 21,500 combat troops in Iraq. In the meantime, the Senate
battle is expected to remain suspended.

Reid and the Democrats had been prepared for a week-long debate on a
nonbinding bipartisan resolution criticizing Bush’s troop buildup and
calling for a political solution to the war, but it ran into a
procedural roadblock Monday evening after McConnell complained that the
Democrats were denying Republicans a vote on alternative resolutions
supportive of the war effort.

McConnell lined up all but two Republicans -- Sens. Susan Collins
(Maine) and Norm Coleman (Minn.)
-- to vote in favor of blocking the debate until Reid agrees to GOP
terms. But that Republican alliance quickly frayed. On Wednesday night,
five Republicans who had voted with McConnell joined Collins and Coleman
in signing a letter to the Senate Democratic and Republican leaders,
vowing to "explore all our options" to ensure that the bipartisan
nonbinding resolution reaches the floor.
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Sen. Olympia J. Snowe, a
moderate Maine Republican, fumed that she had been assured by GOP
leaders that the Monday setback would be temporary. Her support for the
McConnell position, she said, "was always predicated on the expectation
that we would move forward," adding: "No one ever entertained the
possibility that it would be a dead end."

Snowe called McConnell and Reid’s inability to come to terms
"inexcusable," adding that "the House of Representatives is preparing to
debate and our Senate is deadlocked. It sort of marginalizes the U.S.
Senate as an institution. We can’t even determine how to go forward
procedurally with a nonbinding resolution."

McConnell and Reid have clashed on other big issues. Early in January,
McConnell nearly brought down a major ethics and lobbying bill over GOP
demands for a vote on granting the president virtual line-item veto
authority. Later, he and other Republicans forced Democrats to accept
tax breaks for small businesses as a condition for passing the
minimum-wage bill.

But with polls showing that Americans overwhelmingly oppose the war in
Iraq and believe that it was a mistake for Bush to commit U.S. troops,
the president’s decision to boost troop levels and seek billions of
dollars more in spending clearly constitutes the most important issue
facing Congress this year.

Every Monday, Reid and McConnell meet one on one, and last Monday at 3
p.m., the huddle took place in McConnell’s office. The two leaders
quickly established that neither side was budging on the procedural
dispute surrounding the war resolutions, and a showdown vote was set for
5:30 p.m.

The next morning, newspaper headlines around the country blared that
Republicans were to blame for the gridlock, and Democrats pummeled GOP
lawmakers for allowing partisan considerations to get in the way of a
vital debate.

By week’s end, Republicans were breaking ranks.

On the floor of the Senate and before television cameras, McConnell
maintained a reassuring and conciliatory air. Almost apologetically, he
explained that the impasse over the Iraq war resolution was a minor bump
in the road and would surely be worked out. He expressed faith in his
relationship with Reid, and looked genuinely taken aback by Democratic
charges of obstructionism and nefarious intent.

Reid, for his part, also seemed on shaky ground in the immediate
aftermath, appearing to protect Democrats from political controversy at
the expense of a war debate. The letter from the seven Republicans
vowing to do whatever it takes to get the debate back on track helped to
reverse this impression by suggesting buyer’s remorse on the Republican
side.
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"Everything Harry Reid has done this week, and I know some of you had
some tough questions, has been vindicated by that letter," Sen. Charles
E. Schumer (D-N.Y.) told reporters.

But it did not appear to faze McConnell. "I think 40 to 42 of our
members are comfortable with where we are," he said. "They all
understand that we’ll get back to this debate and, at whatever point we
get back to this debate, the [funding] amendment or other amendments
will be in the mix."

2007 The Washington Post Company
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*House Democrats Unveil Resolution Opposing Iraq Plans*

By Jonathan Weisman and Lyndsey Layton
Washington Post Staff Writers
Monday, February 12, 2007; 12:16 PM

House Democrats today unveiled a tightly worded resolution of opposition
to President Bush’s Iraq war plans, declaring that Congress "disapproves
of the decision" to deploy more than 20,000 additional U.S. combat
troops to Iraq.

The simple resolution, just 10 lines in length, will frame three days of
debate on the war, beginning tomorrow and culminating in a vote on
Friday that is likely to put the House formally on record against the
president.

After the Senate found itself tied in parliamentary knots last week over
a far more complicated resolution, House leaders opted for the simplest
statement possible, hoping to unite Democrats and drive a wedge between
Capitol Hill Republicans and a White House that has commanded their
strict allegiance for more than six years.

Republicans were girding for broad defections on their side over the
narrowly worded rebuke of Bush’s troop-surge plan.

The nonbinding "concurrent resolution" says that while Congress and the
American people "will continue to support and protect" U.S. military
personnel serving in Iraq, "Congress disapproves of the decision of
President George W. Bush announced on January 10, 2007, to deploy more
than 20,000 additional United States combat troops to Iraq."

It was submitted by Rep. Ike Skelton
<http://projects.washingtonpost.com/congress/members/s000465/> (D-Mo.),
the new chairman of the House Armed Services Committee; Rep. Tom Lantos
<http://projects.washingtonpost.com/congress/members/l000090/>
(D-Calif.), chairman of the House Committee on Foreign Affairs; and Rep.
Walter B. Jones
<http://projects.washingtonpost.com/congress/members/j000255/> (R-N.C.),
a member of the Armed Services Committee.

Both parties were jockeying for prime time on the House floor before the
C-SPAN cameras, with leaders claiming the best time slots and
rank-and-file members trying to make the most of the five minutes each
will be allotted. If all 435 House members use their five minutes,
debate will last 36 hours. It is likely to begin by late morning Tuesday
and run until late Thursday, with a vote on the resolution coming Friday.

After watching their counterparts in the Senate stall and sputter last
week, unable to agree on ground rules for a debate on Iraq, House
leaders are forging ahead, determined to send a statement to the White
House to condemn a troop buildup.
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Republicans were expected to try to broaden the dispute and seed doubt
in the Democratic approach. Although Senate Republicans were able to
block debate on a resolution condemning Bush’s war policies last week,
it will be much easier for Democrats in the House to bring a measure to
the floor.

The GOP, whose members have conceded they are likely to lose, is
treating the debate like a mini-political campaign, deploying a
rapid-response team to counter Democrats’ statements, aggressively
trying to get its leaders on television and radio, and creating a
"resource center" off the House floor where members can fill their arms
with maps, research material, videos or other visual aids to use during
their floor time.

"We may lose the vote, but we’ll win the debate," said Kevin Smith, a
spokesman for House Minority Leader John A. Boehner
<http://projects.washingtonpost.com/congress/members/b000589/> (R-Ohio).

Other Republicans are not so sure they will win even that much. If
Democrats stick to their plan of narrowly focusing debate on the
president’s deployment of 21,500 additional troops to Iraq, the more
contentious issues that Republican leaders want to highlight could fail
to resonate.

"What we have now is a dispute in tactics," said Rep. Phil English
<http://projects.washingtonpost.com/congress/members/e000187/> (R-Pa.),
who once supported the administration but is opposed to the troop
increase. "This is a situation where we’ve been dealt a bad hand, where
we’ve made a lot of mistakes, where we should have addressed the
problems in Baghdad a long time ago, and now a surge on the scale the
president has proposed is unlikely to move us forward."

One House Republican close to the GOP leadership spoke on the condition
of anonymity in order to be blunt. "This next week is going to be a very
tough one for us to get through," he said. "The Democrats know that. We
can sit back and hope they overplay their hand, but I don’t think they
will."

Although the order of speakers has not yet been set, Democrats and
Republicans are vying for the most desired slots at a time when
attention in Washington will focus on the House. Lawmakers from the West
Coast do not want to speak early in the morning, when their constituents
are asleep; those from the East do not want to appear at 11:25 p.m. And
nearly everyone wants to talk in time to make the evening news and beat
the daily newspapers’ deadlines.

The last time an Iraq resolution came before the House was in June, when
the Republicans controlled Congress. After two days of largely partisan
debate, the House easily approved a measure declaring that the United
States must complete "the mission to create a sovereign, free, secure
and united Iraq," without setting "an arbitrary date for the withdrawal"
of troops. Forty-two Democrats bucked their leadership to join a
virtually united GOP.
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But this debate will be different, lawmakers from both parties agree.

This time, Democrats drafted the resolution, and the war -- already
unpopular in June -- is now clearly opposed by most voters. The party is
united, even the left wing, which ultimately wants troop withdrawal from
Iraq but is content to see the resolution as a first step.

House Republicans say as few as 20 or as many as 60 Republicans could
vote with the Democrats, regardless of the wishes of the Republican
leadership and the White House.

"Every time I go to another funeral, every time I go to Walter Reed,
people are really gracious, but what do you say? What are we doing over
there now?" asked Rep. Wayne T. Gilchrest
<http://projects.washingtonpost.com/congress/members/g000180/> (R-Md.),
whose Eastern Shore district has lost 23 service members in the war.

GOP leaders and conservatives may apply some pressure to stay off the
Democratic resolution, but, Gilchrest added: "My internal soul goes a
lot beyond my minuscule political career."

By its nature, the House is quicker to bend to public opinion than the
Senate; House members are never more than two years away from an
election. Gilchrest voted with the Republican leadership in June, but
last month he was one of eight House Republicans who signed a letter
stating that the deployment of additional U.S. troops to the sectarian
fighting in Iraq would only make matters worse.

A senior Republican aide said the GOP leadership knows that Republicans
from districts where the war is unpopular will have to vote with the
Democrats to protect themselves. "And that’s okay," he said, adding that
Republican leaders will not tell their members to stick with the party line.

Gilchrest collected 29 Republican signatures on his own letter pleading
with Bush to open diplomatic dialogue with Syria and Iran to find a way
out of Iraq, then personally handed the letter to Bush at a bill-signing
ceremony in the Oval Office. He is now working with Democratic Reps.
Gregory W. Meeks (N.Y.), James P. McGovern (Mass.) and Solomon P. Ortiz (Tex.) to
further that diplomatic push.

For some Republicans, the Democratic takeover of Congress has been
liberating. A barrage of recent hearings into malfeasance under the U.S.
occupation authority in Iraq, the stretched state of the military and
the cost of the war have brought to light new information while
underscoring congressional acquiescence under GOP control, said Jones, a
longtime Republican war critic who co-sponsored the resolution
introduced today.

"My party did not want to do anything to embarrass the administration,"
he said.

2007 The Washington Post Company
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Democrats Deny GOP a Wedge in Iraq Debate

By THE ASSOCIATED PRESS

*Filed at 1:22 a.m. ET*

WASHINGTON (AP) -- Given a chance, many House Democrats might support a
resolution committing Congress to fund U.S. troops in Iraq. But fearing
that might muddle their message opposing President Bush’s Iraq policy,
party leaders are not giving them the opportunity.

As the House opens debate on a symbolic resolution registering
opposition to Bush’s proposed troop buildup in Iraq, Democrats are set
to prevent Republicans
from offering their own version. The fear is that a GOP alternative
could expose a potentially messy divide within Democratic ranks over
whether to cut off or restrict funding for troops on the ground.

The choreography of this week’s Iraq debate reflects the dilemma facing
Democrats on the war, which figured prominently in their rise to power.
There is broad support for the Democratic-written resolution opposing
Bush’s plan to add 21,500 troops. But many rank-and-file members --
particularly moderate newcomers who rode to Congress on a wave of public
discontent about Iraq -- are wary of ending funding for the mission.

’’We don’t think that it ought to be confused by any other issues that
might be raised,’’ House Majority Leader Steny Hoyer
of Maryland said of his party’s resolution Sunday on NBC’s ’’Meet the
Press.’’

Hoyer had said earlier that Republicans would have a chance to offer
their own measure, but reversed course over the weekend and said that
was ’’not necessarily’’ the case.

The tightly controlled approach to running the House is becoming a habit
with Democrats, who complained bitterly during their dozen years in the
minority about similar Republican tactics. When Rep. John Boehner
of Ohio, the Republican leader, groused about it Sunday, Hoyer shot back
sarcastically, ’’Poor John.’’

’’If Democrats are serious about supporting our troops, they will allow
Republicans to offer a substantive alternative that binds the Congress
to an unwavering and unambiguous commitment to fund the American men and
women who wear our uniform,’’ Boehner said Monday.

On Iraq, the new House leaders’ strategy is particularly important to
holding together a newly shaped Democratic Caucus that includes several
moderate newcomers who unseated Republicans amid public dissatisfaction
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with the war, but whose conservative constituents might balk at the
notion of setting deadlines or spending constraints on troops in harm’s way.

It also echoes the tack Senate Democrats took earlier this month, when
they declined to allow Republicans the chance to debate a measure
declaring that Congress should not cut off funding for troops in the field.

Rep. Ed Perlmutter, D-Colo., a first-termer who said he plans to back
his party’s measure rejecting the troop increase, said he would be
inclined to support a resolution committing Congress to funding U.S. troops.

’’I don’t want to cut off funding. Our troops are performing
magnificently,’’ Perlmutter said. But he added that a funding debate was
premature, and said Republicans were trying to ’’trip us up’’ by
proposing such a measure now, realizing there is ’’no consensus on
funding’’ among Democrats

’’What we are trying to achieve as a caucus is unanimity. We’re pretty
spread out in terms of where we are,’’ said another freshman Democrat,
Rep. Michael Arcuri of New York. ’’We feel that we want to do what is
best for the troops, but we have some differences in terms of how you do
that.’’

Will Marshall of the center-left Democratic Leadership Council has
consulted with freshman Democrats on Iraq. He said there is ’’broad
unity on the fact that we have to start winding the occupation down, not
doubling down on it, but after that, I think it’s harder to find
consensus.’’

The dilemma is especially profound for newer members.

’’They’re in marginal districts, competitive districts, almost by
definition, so most of them would be leery of voting to cut off funding
for the troops. It would be too easy to be caricatured by the
Republicans as turning against the troops in the middle of a mission,’’
Marshall said.

Republicans say they recognize that a resolution expressing a commitment
to funding the troops would put Democrats in a bind.

’’There is virtually no support in the country for an effort that would
eliminate funding for the troops, and a great many Democrats realize
that, and don’t want to be put in a position of taking a vote to do just
that,’’ said Brian Kennedy, a Boehner spokesman.

Democrats concede that by flexing their muscles to constrain the
minority, they risk becoming what they criticized during last year’s
elections.

’’We’re going to run a fair House, but we’re not going to be naive about
it.’’ said Stacey Farnen Bernards, Hoyer’s spokeswoman. ’’We’re just
trying to give the American people a clear debate and a clear answer’’
on Iraq.
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EDITOR’S NOTE -- Julie Hirschfeld Davis has covered Congress and the
White House since 1997.

Copyright 2007 The Associated Press <http://www.ap.org/>
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February 16, 2007

Democratic Leader Gambles That Weekend Detention Could End Senate?s
Squabbling on Iraq

By JEFF ZELENY
and ROBIN TONER

WASHINGTON
Feb. 15 ? As the House prepared to pass a symbolic resolution denouncing
President Bush?s war policy, Senate Democratic leaders on Thursday
abruptly scheduled a weekend debate on Iraq
in an effort to break a stalemate and avoid impressions that partisan
bickering was weighing down deliberations over the war.

A steady line of Republicans
and Democrats made their way to the House floor for a third straight day
of debating Mr. Bush?s troop buildup plan before the matter comes to a
vote Friday. The Senate, stung by its own failure so far to act, spent
much of Thursday locked in a debate about debating until Senator Harry
Reid
the majority leader, called the rare Saturday session.

?We demand an up-or-down vote on the resolution the House is debating as
we speak,? said Mr. Reid, a Nevada Democrat. ?We?re determined to give
our troops and the American people the debate they deserve.?

But when they convene Saturday afternoon, senators will not debate the
Iraq resolution itself. Instead, they will be taking up a procedural
vote required under Senate rules to move forward to the actual debate.

Democratic leaders were hoping that 10 days of mounting public pressure
would lure enough Republicans in the Senate to their side to attain the
60 votes necessary to move to the Iraq resolution. A procedural vote on
a similar resolution last week fell 11 votes short, but since then
several Republicans who voted to block consideration of that resolution
have taken the floor to express dismay that the Senate was, in effect,
sidelined in the debate.

Senate Republican leaders on Thursday forcefully rejected suggestions
that they were blocking an Iraq debate. By the end of the day, they
trooped into a news conference to declare that they were ?disappointed?
that they were not allowed a vote on a resolution of their choosing.
Scrambling for the moral and political high ground, the Republicans
asserted that it was the Democrats ? not they ? who were freezing the
debate.

Throughout the week, as the House debated the Iraq war from morning to
night, many senators came to the floor to complain that the upper
chamber of Congress was ?in real danger of becoming irrelevant,? as
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Senator Arlen Specter
Republican of Pennsylvania, put it Thursday.

?I don?t think we ought to be dominant over the House of
Representatives,? he said. ?But I think we ought to be at least equal.
What we have here is close to anarchy. We?ve been debating the debate
all week.?

In the Senate, Mr. Reid?s announcement essentially called the bluff of
Republicans who were increasingly unhappy with the stalemate and had
threatened to vote against a motion to adjourn for the Presidents? Day
recess. After a closed caucus with his fellow Democrats, Mr. Reid
announced his decision for a Saturday vote.

Many Americans, of course, often have to work weekends. But the threat
of a Saturday roll-call vote ? attendance is taken, absences are noted ?
sent alarms across the Senate, particularly among those who hastily
rearranged their presidential campaign schedules.

At least two Democratic senators, Barbara Boxer
of California and Patty Murray of Washington, were already on planes for
the West Coast, but aides said they intended to return to Washington for
the Saturday vote.

?We hope everyone will be here,? Mr. Reid said. ?It?s an important vote.?

Republican leaders have asked to vote on a resolution of support for the
troops and the full financing of the war effort. They have accused some
Democrats of pursuing a strategy to cut war financing gradually ? ?a
slow bleed,? Senator Trent Lott
of Mississippi, the Republican whip, put it, ?a terminology that
horrifies me.?

Allowing a vote on war financing, Republicans said, would show that
Democrats are just as divided.

In an interview on Thursday, Speaker Nancy Pelosi
said that the Democrats were unified in their pledge to protect the
troops already deployed in Iraq. She added that the House intended to
provide the money and resources the troops needed to survive and perform
their jobs.

?That?s so stale,? she said of the recurring Republican argument that
Democrats would cut troop financing. ?I think the American people have
spoken on that point.?

Ms. Pelosi said the House resolution, which is expected to pass with
bipartisan support, represented the first Congressional message of
disapproval over the war.

?I don?t know that the president can completely ignore us,? she said.
?We are the voices of the American people. They were clear in the
election that they wanted a new direction, no place more clear than in
Iraq.?
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After the symbolic Iraq resolutions, a fight over the war?s financing is
coming into view. The president has asked Congress to approve $100
billion for wars in Afghanistan and Iraq, a request Democrats have vowed
to examine carefully.

Also Thursday, Senator Joseph R. Biden
a Delaware Democrat who leads the Foreign Relations Committee, said he
would work to repeal the 2002 war authorization vote in an effort to
close down the war.

Representative John P. Murtha
a Pennsylvania Democrat who leads a defense appropriations subcommittee,
said Congress could block at least part of the new deployments to Iraq
by requiring troops to meet a series of conditions and training
guidelines. There could also be a requirement that troops spend a year
between tours of duty in Iraq.

Michael Luo contributed reporting.

Copyright 2007
<http://www.nytimes.com/ref/membercenter/help/copyright.html> The New
York Times Company <http://www.nytco.com/>
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*Senate Republicans Block Floor Vote on Iraq Resolution*

By William Branigin
Washington Post Staff Writer
Saturday, February 17, 2007; 5:44 PM

Senate Republicans today blocked a floor vote on a House-passed
resolution that expresses disapproval of President Bush’s plan to send
thousands of additional U.S. troops to Iraq, as a procedural motion to
cut off debate on the measure fell short of the 60 votes needed.

It was the second time this month that minority Republicans successfully
filibustered a nonbinding resolution opposing the troop buildup.

Senators voted 56-34 to invoke cloture and proceed to a floor vote on
the resolution, with seven Republicans joining all the chamber’s
Democrats in calling for an end to the debate. But the motion fell four
votes short of the threshold needed under Senate rules.

Most Republicans objected to a rule barring amendments to the resolution
and demanded a vote on a separate measure, introduced by Sen. Judd Gregg
(R-N.H.), that pledges not to cut off funding for troops in the field.

The seven Republican senators who broke ranks with their colleagues and
voted in favor of the cloture motion were John W. Warner (Va.),
Chuck Hagel (Neb.), Norm Coleman (Minn.), Gordon Smith (Ore.),
Olympia Snowe (Me.), Arlen Specter (Pa.) and Susan M. Collins (Me.).
Warner is the former chairman of the Senate Armed Services Committee. He
was a principal sponsor, along with Collins and Sen. Ben Nelson (D-Neb.),
of a resolution that criticized the troop buildup and urged Bush to
consider alternatives. That nonbinding resolution failed to pass the
same procedural hurdle on Feb. 5.

One independent senator who caucuses with the Democrats, Joseph I.
Lieberman (Conn.), joined 33 Republicans in opposing the cloture motion.

Ten senators -- nine Republicans and one Democrat who is ill -- did not
vote today. Among those not present was Sen. John McCain
(R-Ariz.), a contender for the Republican presidential nomination next
year. He chose instead to continue a scheduled campaign visit to Iowa,
where he called the Senate vote "meaningless." In a Des Moines news
conference, he added, "It’s insulting to the public and our soldiers to
pretend we’re discharging our responsibility in any meaningful way."

Several other senators who are in the running returned to Washington for
the vote, including Hillary Rodham Clinton (D-N.Y.),
who cut short an appearance in New Hampshire.

Besides McCain, another no-show was Sen. Jon Kyl
(R-Ariz.), chairman of the Senate Republican Conference, who was leading
an official trip to Iraq and the Middle East. In a statement issued by
his office, he said the failed resolution would have set "a dangerous
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precedent by failing to guarantee funding for our troops in Iraq."

The Senate majority leader, Harry M. Reid (D-Nev.),
urged colleagues before the vote to send a message to the White House:
"not more war, but less war."

Despite the failure of the cloture motion, he said afterward the vote
showed that "a majority of the United States Senate is against the
escalation in Iraq."

Reid charged that by blocking the resolution today, most Republicans
"wish to protect President Bush from an embarrassing vote." He described
the GOP arguments as "diversions" intended to "turn the Senate into a
procedural quagmire."

White House spokesman Tony Snow said in a statement that the voting in
the House and Senate this week "gave the world a glimpse of democracy’s
vigor." Now, he said, Congress will turn to binding votes on funding
Bush’s supplemental funding request for the military.

"The president urges both Houses to approve his request," Snow said,
adding that these next votes "should provide unmistakable assurance of
this nation’s resolve in achieving success, supporting the cause of
democracy, and stopping terrorist forces in their ultimate aim of
bringing their violence to our shores."

Today’s Senate vote came a day after the House voted 246-182 to approve
a nonbinding resolution that expresses support for U.S. forces but
"disapproves" of Bush’s Jan. 10 decision to send more than 20,000
additional combat troops to Iraq. It was that tightly worded resolution
that was taken up in the Senate today.

In sometimes heated debate before today’s vote, Republicans and
Democrats sparred over the resolution, offering conflicting views on
whether it actually supports the troops.

Republicans pointed to what they said was a contradiction in expressing
support while denying the forces in Iraq the reinforcements they need to
carry out a crucial Baghdad security operation. Democrats argued that
the best way to show support for U.S. military personnel is to keep them
out of sectarian strife between warring Iraqi factions and to take steps
to bring them home.

Nelson, while saying he still prefers the resolution he co-sponsored
with Warner and Collins, urged senators to "move beyond the debate about
the debate" and hold a floor vote on the House-passed measure.

Sen. Lindsey O. Graham (R-S.C.)
took aim at the House resolution and the rare Saturday Senate session
that Reid called to consider it. "I would argue that we’re not working,"
he said. "We’re having a theatrical political debate that is doing more
harm than good."

Graham, who favors a surge of U.S. troops into Iraq, as does McCain,
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challenged opponents of the buildup to show "the courage of their
convictions" and vote to cut off funding for the war. He charged that no
one wants to do that because they are not sure how it will play
politically and they merely want to score points at Bush’s expense with
a nonbinding vote.

"The reason we are here on a Saturday playing stupid political games,"
Graham said, "is because our colleagues on the other side of the aisle
are afraid to take a vote on cutting off funding." He also accused
Democrats of blocking a vote on the Gregg resolution because they were
afraid it would pass overwhelmingly and put Democratic presidential
hopefuls in a bind with their party’s left wing.

"If you believe this is a lost cause and victory can’t be achieved, that
our people are in the middle of a mess, a civil war, and not one person
should get injured or killed because we’ve made huge mistakes that
cannot be turned around, then cut off funding; have a vote on something
that matters," Graham said. He added, "This political theater empowers
our enemy and disheartens our own troops. And I think it is not worthy
of the United States Senate’s time."

Warner, a GOP stalwart who opposes the troop surge, said he voted
against cutting off debate on his own resolution 12 days ago because he
wanted "all colleagues to be heard," but that now "we must move
forward." He said he supports Bush "on the diplomatic and economic
aspects of his plan," but disagrees with him "on one basic point:" the
need for 21,500 additional U.S. troops to "go into the streets and
alleys of Baghdad to face an enemy fighting a sectarian war." Instead,
he said, "it is the duty of the Iraqi armed forces . . . to take on the
sectarian fight."

Gregg said he was confident that his resolution, if put to a vote, would
"get significantly more than a supermajority in this body." He said in a
floor speech, "I have a lot of frustrations about the war in Iraq.
Everybody does around here. But we should not allow that frustration . .
. to be taken out on the troops in the field." The House resolution’s
language -- expressing support for the troops but not their mission --
"truly is San Francisco sophistry," he said in an apparent reference to
House Speaker Nancy Pelosi (D-Calif.), who represents San Francisco.

Sen. Carl M. Levin, the
chairman of the Senate Armed Services Committee, blasted Bush and his
surge plan, saying in a floor speech that instead of pressuring Iraqi
leaders to settle their political differences, "the president would get
us in deeper militarily." He also said the Iraqi leadership did not ask
for more U.S. troops and that "this so-called surge" was an American idea.

"It may be called a surge, but I believe it is a plunge," Levin said, "a
plunge into a sectarian caldron."

Supporters of the surge argue that the resolution opposing it "emboldens
the enemy," Levin said, "but that is an extraordinarily na?ve view of
the enemy."
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"What emboldens the sectarian fighters is the inability of Iraqi leaders
to make the political compromises so essential to finally reining in the
Sunni insurgents and the Shia militias," he said. "The enemy cares
little what Congress says. It is emboldened by what the Iraqi leaders
don’t do. The enemy isn’t emboldened by congressional debate. It is
emboldened by open-ended occupation of a Muslim country by Western troops.

"The enemy is emboldened by years of blunders and bravado, false
assumptions and wishful thinking, and ignorance of the history of the
land being occupied. The enemy is emboldened by an administration which
says it is changing course, which acknowledges that a political
settlement by Iraqi leaders is essential to ending the violence, but
then plunges us more deeply militarily into a sectarian witch’s brew."

Sending in more U.S. troops , Levin said, "sends the false message that
we can save the Iraqis from themselves."

2007 The Washington Post Company
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